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     September-October 2015 

Dear Praying Church, Family and Friends, 
 
“Attention, attention, the storm is about 1 mile away, please find shelter.” During Labor Day 
weekend, Jenn and several ladies were volunteering at the Child Evangelism Fellowship 
booth at the Blueberry Festival when the rain storm hit.  They had a canopy and a caboose 
at their booth so when the rain was pouring down hard, many families took shelter there.  
This was a great opportunity to reach adults and children for the Lord. Jenn invited the 
children to come inside the caboose to hear the Wordless Book story.  Praise the Lord for 
the storm because 7 children and an adult accepted Christ as their Savior!  By the end of the 
festival, the Gospel had been shared with 363 children and adults.  12 adults, 6 teenagers, & 
83 children prayed to receive Jesus as their Savior! Please pray that The Holy Spirit will guide 
these children, teens, & adults to find a doctrinally sound church to grow and fellowship in.   
 
Jenn has been teaching Children’s Church and had the privilege to share the Gospel with 10 

new students.  Four came forward to ask Jesus to be their personal Savior.  The last week of 

August, she had a 4th grader ask her how she could get to Heaven.  She had come to 

Children's church several weeks but had not yet accepted Christ. She was so happy when 

she finally listened and yielded her heart to Him. 

In September, we had our first deputation meeting at Calvary Baptist Church in Tinley Park, 

IL, and it was a blessing to fellowship with the people and to share the work God has called 

us to.  I had the opportunity to go with my father to a few pastor fellowship meetings. I am 

thankful for the connections made with several pastors.   

We have our next scheduled meeting on December 6th in Pierceton, Indiana. Please keep us 

in our prayers. Praise the Lord for another opportunity to share His work.  

We are praising the Lord for His faithfulness and provision!  We have 23% of our support 

raised!  

Thank you for your prayers and support! 

 

In His Service,   

Levi & Jenn Pitman 
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Pitman 

   

Praises 
   

 5 saved in Children’s 
Church 

 12 adults, 6 
teenagers, & 83 
children prayed for 
salvation at the 
Blueberry Festival 
with CEF. 

 23% of support 
raised! 

Prayer Requests 
   

 Support raising 
 Scheduling meetings 

with churches 
 Date to return back to 

Vanuatu 

Support 
   

Central Missionary 

Clearinghouse 

PO Box 219228 

Houston, TX 77218-9228 
 

Sending Church 
   

Antioch Baptist Church 

Pastor Jerry Pitman 
PO Box 808 

Rochester, IN 46975 

 

Caboose 
Presenting 


